

## Joy Lane Primary School

A Love of Learning, for Life, for All

Oyster Bay Nursery & Oysters SRP (ASD) Executive Headteacher: Ms D J Hines Head of School: Mr M Ashley-Jones

Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

A very warm welcome to the start of Term One. It was absolutely wonderful to see you all arriving at School this morning and thank you for following our Health and Safety Entry/Exit Plan. Please bear with us whilst our new routines are established and as ever, patience is required whilst we queue and observe social distancing expectations; this is inevitably taking longer as our whole school has returned.

The children settled really well into their new classes and routines and have enjoyed being back in School.

I am attaching for your convenience:

- updated guidance from Public Health England regarding managing COVID-19 symptoms at Home and in School
- revised COVID-19 Home/School Agreement (which provides information and how we can all keep each other safe)
- protocols for Parent/Carer appointments within the school buildings

I hope the attachments will be a handy reference point for you. Should/when/if the guidance changes, I will send an updated copy.

I am looking forward to the term ahead and ensuring our children are able to access all areas of our curriculum in a safe and friendly environment whilst following the Government's COVID-19 guidelines.

I and other members of the Leadership are on duty in and around the School gates in the mornings and the afternoons and look forward to welcoming you every day.

Yours Sincerely,

DYHines

**Debra Hines** 



PHONE: 01227 261430 FAX: 01227 261572

E-MAIL: office@joylane.kent.sch.uk WEBSITE: http://www.joylane.kent.sch.uk